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16/02/2023  10:00:282022/5566/P OBJNOT David Bewley My wife and I live at Flat 10 Imperial Towers. We are shocked to discover that in the 'Statement of Community 

Involvement' there is no attempt to communicate with the residents of Imperial Towers. We received no 

notification from Camden Council. We only discovered this proposal in the past 3 days and request an 

extension of the consultation period. Potential noise issues with the heat pumps was discussed with the 

residents of Samara Mansions and Heath Court but not with Imperial Towers despite the fact that the line of 

11 heat pump units are on our boundary, immediately under our balcony and run along the length of the living 

room wall. The proposal will severely curtail our enjoyment of our flat and balcony. We only have single 

glazing. The 'Planning Portal' clearly states that in conservation areas, such as Netherhall Gardens, heat 

pump units should not be closer to the highway than the front elevation of the building. The current proposal is 

therefore not permissible. We also object to the siting of the bins in the front garden of the development with 

the associated risks of noise, odours and vermin. They should be in a covered bin store room within the 

building as they are at Imperial Towers. I cannot see a refuse and recycling statement in the documentation. 

We also object to the removal of all the mature trees to the front boundary of the property. This has completely 

changed from the Phase 2 planning application. David and Pauline Bewley
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